[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]West Weald Area Meeting
image1.png
19.3 Reserves Policy
From Charity Commission document ‘Charity reserves: building resilience’ (CC19) paragraph

3.1:

“Reserves are that part of a charity’s unrestricted funds that is freely available to spend on any
of the charity’s purposes.”

We have considered the unrestricted funds we require.

Building maintenance costs: We have had recent heavy expenditure on two of our
oldest buildings, The Blue Idol and Ifield Meeting Houses, and we have a programme of
Quinquennial Inspections and so do not expect to have significant unexpected costs
arising in the near future. It is recognised that the recent work costing in excess of
£500,000 incurred at the Blue Idol was not identified at the regular Quinquennial
Inspection. Web consider it would accordingly be prudent to set aside £100,000 for
future building maintenance so that work is not delayed by the time taken to raise
funds

Projects: We do not currently have unfinished projects that need a reserve to cover
costs.

Annual expenditure: We have decided it would be prudent to set aside 50% of our
expenditure across the Area Meeting which for 2016 was £71,592.

Closure costs: As these could be met by the sale of the Local Meeting closing, and the
costs of closure of the Area Meeting itself are likely to be minimal, we do not set funds
aside for these costs.

In accordance with the above policy we consider than an Unrestricted Reserve at 31 December
2017 of £175,000 would be prudent. As our present reserves are below this figure we will
attempt to bring our reserves up to this figure as soon as possible.
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